24 February 2005

Website Minutes of Executive Committee of COMPRES from February 24, 2005

Attending:  Green, Bass, Karato, Rivers, Weidner, Williams and Liebermann

Absent:  Ross

1.  Minutes of the ExComm meeting of February 8, 2005 were approved for installation on the website.  The comprehensive minutes had already been reviewed and approved by the Secretary and the Chair, following some editorial corrections.

2.  "One-Pager" in PowerPoint format for use by David Lambert at NSF.

This was sent to Lambert on Feb. 23 [with copies to the ExComm].  Thanks to those who offered feedback on draft versions.  Lambert acknowledged receiving it and said it “Looks great.”
3.  Poster on Bass Report

Bass and Liebermann have been working with Ellen Kappel of GeoProse on a poster based on the report on”Current and Future Research Directions of Research in High-Pressure Mineral Physics”.  On Feb 23, the latest version was sent to the ExComm with a request for comments and suggestions.  

Responses to date have been received from Bass, Green and Williams.

We will await other input before finalizing the design and content and proceeding with printing. 
4.  IR Workshop

Based on discussions with Bass, Karato and Green, we have written to Rus Hemley on Feb 22  to urge him and his colleagues to organize and convene such a workshop early in Year #4 with COMPRES support [following a proposal requesting funding, of course].

5.  Nominating Committee

Chair to be drawn from current members of ExComm:  
Nominations included Nancy Ross and Quentin Williams.  Ross sent her support for Williams nomination in absentia.  Williams agreed to serve as Chair of the Nominating Committee, with caveats.

Liebermann to serve as coordinator of process.
A number of suggestions for the two other members of the Nominating Committee [who must NOT now be members of any COMPRES committees] were made and, following a straw vote by email, the ExComm Chair will appoint this committee.

6.  2005 Annual Meeting

a.  Call for applications for travel scholarships went out last week to the COMPRES community.

b.  Call for ideas and suggestions for the format and content have produced interest from some who would like to present a talk and from others with constructive suggestions.
c.  Program Committee:

Final decision on the composition of the Program Committee to be put off until the next ExComm meeting on March 17 [see below].

7.  "Feedback" to the operators of COMPRES facilities and project directors of COMPRES Infrastructure Development projects

a.  After consultation with Mark Rivers, Liebermann sent emails to all of the facilities operator teams [Mao & Hemley, Weidner & Vaughan, N. Ross, and Jeanloz & Clark] on behalf of the ExComm [copies to ExComm on all these emails].

b.  After consultation between Nancy Ross and Liebermann, it was decided that no further communication was necessary at this time to the project directors of COMPRES Infrastructure Development projects.

We can and do look forward to reports by all of the facilities operators and project directors of ID projects at the 2005 Annual Meeting in June.

8.  Report on meeting at the APS of Mao, Rivers and Liebermann concerning draft MOUs for high-pressure operations at the NSLS.

Rivers reported on these discussions with Mao, which were based on the draft MOUs prepared by Rivers at the request of the ExComm [versions dated 21 January 2005].  An extended discussion among the members of the ExComm ensued.  Further discussion of this issue was tabled until the report of the meeting of the NSLS Scientific Advisory Committee [held at Brookhaven in Feb 23-24, 2005] is received.

9.  Newsletter

Discussion and decision on whether to continue this form of communication and, if so, on what frequency.
The ExComm believes that a regular COMPRES newsletter remains an important vehicle of communication with our colleagues at the NSF and the COMPRES community and appreciates the efforts of Jiuhua Chen at Stony Brook to edit and produce these newsletters.

The ExComm decided to change the frequency of these newsletters to three times per year [e.g., February, June and October].
10.  Next Meeting

The next meeting of the ExComm was tentatively scheduled for March 15, but Green will be traveling on that date [on return from a trip to Washington with Liebermann for a meeting with Lambert & Co on March 14].

Reschedule time for next meeting:
 Thursday, March 17 at 1:00 PM [East Coast time].

